
 

 

City Manager’s Office 

MEMORANDUM 

 

DATE: April 5, 2023 

TO:  Honorable Mayor and City Council 

THROUGH: Doug Thornley, City Manager  Approved Electronically   

FROM: Alex Woodley, Director of Parking & Code Enforcement 

  Ashley Turney, Chief Innovation and Experience Officer 

Angela Fuss, Assistant Director of Development Services 

  Jonathan Shipman, Chief Deputy City Attorney 

 

SUBJECT:  Dutch Bros. Coffee Drive through Operations at 4555 South Virginia Street 

On February 29, 2023, the City notified Dutch Bros. that the City intended to revoke their 

Special Use Permit (SUP) because the continual stacking of vehicles on South Virginia Street 

presented an unreasonable, on-going traffic safety risk for pedestrians and the traveling public. In 

response, Dutch Bros. modified their business operations and now employs flaggers and security 

staff to ensure that drive-thru customers do not obstruct the flow of traffic. Code Enforcement 

has confirmed that Dutch Bros. has adequately addressed the City’s concerns.  

On April 4, 2023, City staff notified Dutch Bros. that the revocation hearing had been canceled, 

but they must continue to observe the outlined Conditions of Approval and all applicable City of 

Reno rules and regulations going forward. See attached. 

As of today, Code Enforcement has issued $12,626.00 in citations, and recovered $9,473.00 of 

that total. The City will pursue collection of the remaining balance. 

Code Enforcement has closed its existing case. Code Enforcement will respond to any future 

complaints, and any violations confirmed within the next 12 months will result in $1,000.00 

citations per incident.     
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